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Important Reminders: 

 Feb. 6 - 16 Parent-Teacher    

Conferences (Check building 

calendar for dates.) 

 

 Feb. 13  Board of Education 

     Meeting  
       
 

 Feb. 14  

 

 
 

 Feb. 17   No School 
 

 Feb. 20   No School - Holiday 
 

 Feb. 21   No School Staff PD 
 

 Mar. 8    End of 3rd Grading  
    Period 
 

 Mar. 9    No School Staff PD 
 

 Mar. 10  No School  

                 Records Day 
 

 Mar. 20  Board of Education 

    Meeting  

 
 Apr. 3 ~ 7   

 

 

 

 Apr. 9 Happy Easter! 

 

 

 

 

 

 Apr. 17 Board of Education  

   Meeting 

                 

NEWSLETTER 

NORTH FORK LOCAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Scott Hartley, Superintendent          kellie breehl, treasurer 

312 Maple Avenue 

P.O. Box 497 

Utica, OH 43080 
www.northfork.k12.oh.us 

Phone:  740-892-3666 

Fax:       740-892-2937 

 

From the Superintendent - 
I wanted to start this newsletter by saying THANK YOU.  It is not often parents hear 
someone say thanks for all they do as a parent.  Education is a collaboration between 
parents and school personnel. We certainly can’t do it by ourselves and need all the  
support you can provide your children at home. As we reach the mid-point of the 
school year, we continue to work on keeping students safe and learning in our  
buildings.   
 
With the beginning of the second semester, we find ourselves at a critical point of the 
year to ensure we are on target for graduation or earning the credits towards gradua-
tion. Students really need to focus on getting their work completed. The second  
semester brings with it the completion of the winter, state testing, and ultimately grad-
uation for our seniors. It is imperative that we engage students at home and at school 
to ensure they know the importance of passing the state-mandated tests.   
 
Staff have been preparing students to be successful for their tests by reviewing past 
assessments, looking for common items, and ensuring we are covering all of the areas 
required by the State. Students who do not pass one or more of the tests will retake the 
tests they need to pass. Parents, it is vital that you stress to your student the importance 
of these tests and maintaining their grades. Without passing all five of the testing  
areas, or completing other pathways, the students will not be able to earn their  
diplomas. We have placed the testing schedule on our webpage so you have the dates 
when the tests will be administered.   
 
Although the weather has been kind to us, so far, keep in mind that the winter is not 
over yet.  As we face the upcoming forecasts, we will make the best decision we can 
concerning school closings, for all of our students’ safety. We  have information on 
our webpage that explains how we make the decision to delay or close under the  
District tab. Always remember that as a parent you need to make the best decision on 
whether your children will be driving in weather that may be dicey.   
 
We are grateful to you for allowing us to educate your students. As administrators, 
teachers, and support staff, we appreciate the time we can spend with all of the stu-
dents in our care. By keeping our students focused on their academics, we can help 
every student meet the requirements necessary to be successful on their educational 
journey.  
 
 

Scott Hartley, Superintendent  
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Leader in Me Clubs 
We are excited to announce that our building-wide clubs have officially started.  Through our Leader in 

Me initiative, we are constantly striving to ensure our students are developing a strong sense of school 

belonging and strengthening the trusting relationships they have with the adults in the building.  Our  

Culture Action Team decided to focus on clubs as a way of fostering these targeted areas of school cli-

mate by nourishing the whole child. 
 

The process started in the fall.  All staff members chose a topic they were passionate about and felt stu-

dents would enjoy exploring through hands-on activities.  A PowerPoint presentation, explaining each 

club, was created and shared with students during their Technology class.  After investigating the club 

options, students voted on their top choices of clubs to join.  Students have been split by grade bands  

(K-1, 2-3 & 4-5).  Our clubs provide a fun opportunity for students to interact with others from different 

classes and grade levels. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Utica Elementary School 
Mr. Brett Ballinger, Principal 
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Upcoming Events 
Fourth Grade Science Fair 

Our fourth-grade students have been investigating the world around 

them through the scientific method.  They have been working diligently 

to answer science related questions in an effort to prove their hypothesis 

right or wrong.  Final projects will be on display for our student body 

and parents on February 15, with official judging taking place on  

February 16. 
 

Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Second-semester conference dates have been set for February 9 and 15.  Please contact your child’s teacher if 

you would like to schedule a conference. 

Book Fair 

The Scholastic Book Fair will be returning to Utica Elementary.   The book fair will be set up in our library,  

February 6 ~ 10. 
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Kindergarten Screening 

Mark your calendars! The Kin-

dergarten Screening date for Utica 

Elementary has been set for March 

10.  Students turning five years old 

on or before August 1, 2023, are 

eligible to enroll for kindergarten.  

If you are planning on sending your 

child to kindergarten next school 

year, please plan on scheduling an 

appointment during our screening 

day.  Registration information can 

be found under the enrollment link 

at www.northfork.k12.oh.us. 

Registration will be open from 
Feb. 1 through Feb. 24, 2023. 

https://www.northfork.k12.oh.us/Enrollment.aspx
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 ~ Mrs. Lisa Ritzer 



Page 8 NEWSLETTER 



 

 

Page 9 Volume 10, Issue 3 

Mr. Shawn Wilhelm,     

Principal 
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Newton News - Ms. Michele Gorius, Principal 
Conferences 

Parent-teacher conferences will be held Thursday, February 9, and Wednesday, February 15.  

Teachers or parents can request a conference.  Please contact your child’s teacher to schedule a 

time. 
 

Book Fair 

PTO and Mrs. Stout will be holding a book fair, February  8 - 16.  It will be opened during evening 

parent-teacher conferences and during the day for students.   Look for fliers about the book fair.  

 

Our second and third grade students held their “Snow Day Concert” on January 27. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

~Upcoming Dates to Remember~ 

     Feb. 6  PTO Meeting 

      Feb. 7  Spring Photo Day 

     Feb. 8 - 16 Book Fair 

     Feb. 9, 15 Parent-Teacher Conferences 

Math Facts 

Teachers are noticing students do not have their math facts memorized.  

 Five to ten minutes a night will help them learn their facts.   It can be 

 done orally while in the car, in the morning while eating breakfast, playing               

cards can be used, etc.   Students should be secure with their addition and 

subtraction facts by the end of second grade; multiplication and division facts 

by the end of third grade.  Thank you in advance for your help! 
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         To Receive a Text Message from    
 

The opt-in process to receive text messages on a wireless phone associated with your 

account is easy! Simply text ALERT to 22300. You will need to repeat this process 

for any wireless number you wish to receive messages. For text messages, message 

and data rates may apply, depending on the data plan you have with your cell carrier. 

Please be aware that if you opt-in to receive text messages, you will NOT receive a 

phone call on that wireless number, only a text message. 

From the Technology Department  
 

Students are to be using the Out-
look App that is on their iPad for 
emails. This change was made to 
comply with new Microsoft authenti-
cation methods. If a student needs 
help, they should start with their 
UTime teacher and, if needed, stop 
by the Technology Department for 
assistance.  

Thank you! 

Money Talks ~ Mrs. Kellie Breehl, Treasurer 

This is a very busy time as we navigate past the mid-way point of the 2022-2023 school year 

and as the calendar year 2022 concludes.  The district is currently amidst the 2021-2022 State 

Audit, all 1099 and W-2s have been processed and distributed, and now we are beginning the 2023-2024 

budgeting procedures.   

For operations, school districts in Ohio rely heavily on state funding.  Our district is funded 50.2% from 

state sources and 49.8% from local resources. Every two years the Governor releases his biennial budget 

proposal. The new biennial budget proposal, released this week, will include the 2023-2024 and 2024-2025 

school years.  Once the bill is reviewed and simulations become available, webinars will be provided to  

discuss an overview of the proposal.   The proposal will continue the phase-in of the Fair School Funding 

Plan, which will provide funding for the third and fourth years of the six-year implementation. 

 

 

 

Our office would like to congratulate Mr. Caleb Hickman and the FFA classes on their recognitions: 

Logan Scarberry, Utica FFA Treasurer, received a gold rating on his treasurer’s book.  

Melinda Wesley, Utica FFA Reporter, received a gold rating on her reporter’s book.  

Audrey Boeshart, Utica FFA Secretary, received a gold rating on her secretary’s book. 

These students will be recognized at the Ohio FFA State Convention in May. 


